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NOTICE TO CRUISE SHIPS REGARDING  

STATE OF EMERGENCY PROCLAMATION 20-05 AND  
STAY HOME STAY HEALTHY PROCLAMATION 20-25, et seq. 

IN RESPONSE TO COVID-19 AND  
WASHINGTON STATE COMPULSORY PILOTAGE 

 
The Washington State Board of Pilotage Commissioners wants to keep you as informed as possible about continuing 
developments surrounding COVID-19 as it relates to compulsory pilotage in Washington State and Puget Sound 
Pilots.  
 
Puget Sound Pilots are taking precautionary measures to ensure safety for the pilots and crews. These include:  

1. Vaccination of every Puget Sound pilot. 
2. Masking. 
3. Taking their temperatures prior to accepting an assignment. 
4. Reporting to dispatchers and taking themselves out of rotation when exhibiting symptoms consistent with 

cold, flu or COVID-19. 
5. Reporting to dispatchers and seeking medical advice if any close contact exposure to a confirmed or 

suspected COVID-19 case has occurred. 
6. Continuous sanitation at the pilot station and on the pilot boats, including all surfaces and door handles. 
7. Practicing pilot distancing and social separation. 
8. Use the exterior stairs to gain access to the ship’s bridge, when available.  
9. Use of Personal Protective Equipment, as needed. 
10. Providing a Declaration of Health, if requested.  

 
Pilots, crews, and vessel operators are advised to refer to the next section of this notice from the BPC’s Board 
Designated Physician Dr. Ann Jarris, Discovery Health, MD containing additional guidelines, recommendations, and 
best practices. These recommendations are intended to be followed prior to and while the pilot is aboard to decrease 
the possibility of spreading the virus and to protect both the crew and pilots. These recommendations do not replace 
or modify your obligations under the Memorandum of Agreement entered into between the cruise line and 
Washington State Department of Health or guidance from the CDC or USCG 
 
   
 
 

Please notify us of any questions or concerns at 
(206) 515-3904 or 

PilotageInfo@wsdot.wa.gov  

http://www.pilotage.wa.gov/
mailto:PilotageInfo@wsdot.wa.gov
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